

Kevin Carter CEO Colorworks Canada

August 13, 2025

Dear Kevin,

It was great to see you and your colleagues again at Colorworks Autobody Center in Mississauga. I write this letter to thank you and the team at Colorworks Canada for the generous donation. You have supported the cancer research in my lab in the Department of Laboratory Medicine and Pathobiology at the University of Toronto since 2015...yes, **it has been a decade of support! And your team has raised and donated over \$100,000!** We are extremely grateful for your generosity and confidence you have shown in our relentless drive to understand the molecular basis of cancer. The lessons learned will help to find better therapies or cure for this deadly disease that affects Canadian patients and families.

Your donation supports training of highly talented U of T graduate students and postdoctoral fellows (persons who have recently attained PhD or MD) towards their goal of becoming independent cancer researchers.

The research performed in our laboratory is an important and necessary mission, but a very costly enterprise. I am therefore truly appreciative and grateful for your continued support.

Thank you!

With best wishes,

Michael Ohh, Ph.D.

Professor

University of Toronto